
 
  
   

  

 

 

 

Mental Health Support Teams in Schools 

 

Monthly Newsletter – February 2024 

 

We have had a busy February, our MHST team have been working with parents in our schools 

with 1-2-1 interventions for child anxiety or challenging behaviour.  The team have been having 

fun with the children delivering Brain Buddies and Emotion Explorers to year groups.  The 

children have produced some lovely work. Peer mentoring, friendship groups and bespoke 

sessions have also been taking place. 

Children’s Mental Health Week was also in February and we held some coffee mornings, 

promoting the message “Your Voice Matters”.  We held assemblies and joined various parent 

groups in the schools during the week. On Wednesday 7th, our MHST teams hosted an 

afternoon event in Saffron Walden, Stansted, Dunmow and Harlow, inviting families to attend 

and take part in conversations with each other.  We provided conversation starters and 

encouraged families to take some time to chat with each other and listen to what each other 

had to say. 

Time to Talk was also an initiative that linked nicely into Childrens Mental Health Week, and 

questionnaires were sent out to children in our schools, asking them to tell us the things that 

gave them anxieties. Mike and Gaye from the MHST team, with the help of Craig, recorded a 

podcast where they answered the questions put forward in the questionnaires and gave 

advice. 

Three online parent groups have started this month. Challenging Behaviour at Home, Helping 

your Child Manage their Fears and Worries, and Supporting Teenager Emotion Wellbeing are 

all booked to capacity and are underway.  

 

 

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 

 Roseacres Yr 3 class also have participated in Brain Buddies with Emma. They 

made these beautiful “calm boxes” which are filled with their favourite things that can 

help calm them if they feel anxious. 

 

CLAVERING BRAIN BUDDIES BOARD 

Charlotte has been working with the children 

at Clavering and has been able to display 

the lovely work they have produced. 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 
Exams will be starting in May and many students are revising already. 

Understandably, this can be a stressful time for students (and parents!), 
Here are some simple ideas that can be used to help  

manage the stress/anxiety/worry. 
 

 
1. Having some level of stress/anxiety is useful! Stress/anxiety is our fight/flight/freeze! 
response. When we experience this at a low level our thinking process is speeded up 
and our hand/eye coordination works better meaning we can plan answers and write 
more quickly. However, if the stress/anxiety gets too much then we struggle to think and 
write 
anything. 
 
2. Key to managing is to accept that a low level of stress/anxiety is helpful. This way we 
don’t try and stop feeling like this. Using calming breathing helps to keep the 
stress/anxiety manageable. Take a couple of deep breaths initially, but then try 4-6 
breathing. Breathe in normally for a count of four and out for a count of six (or 5-5). 
Repeat until feeling an okay level of stress/anxiety. 
 
3. Recognise that the only big uncertainty are the exam questions, everything else you 
have some control over, so ‘Control what you can control, let go of what you can’t’. 
 
4. You have control over when, what and how you revise. 
 
5. Revise in small chunks such as 25 minutes, then a 5-minute break or 50 minutes and 
a 10-minute break. Limit to about four hours when you have a full day, otherwise 
you’ll be taking in so much information that it will be a struggle to remember 
everything. 
 
6. Make sure to have time for fun/social/exercise. 
 
7. Eat little and often and hardly any high sugar foods and drinks. You want to aim for 
keeping your blood sugar/energy levels as constant as possible. High sugar foods 
and drinks (sweets/fizzy drinks) give a good energy burst, but not for long and then 
we crave more which nags away at us and is distracting. 
 
8. Sleep – make time for sleep, revising and exams are tiring. BUT…don’t worry if you 
have disturbed sleep as you’ll still be okay and be able to do your best. 
 
9. Good enough is good enough, you only need the grades required to get to the next 
level. Find out what you need so you know what to work towards. 
 
10. Don’t put off revising. It’s not usually the most fun thing to do, but you’ll reduce 
stress/anxiety by starting in good time. 
 
11. Ask for help if needed! This is your time, put the work in for you, and ask for whatever 
help you need. 
 



 
  
   

  

 

 

Here  are two creative groups being run for 

parents and children to enjoy in our Community 

Space at Saffron Walden. 

Children should be 12yrs & over (must be accompanied by an adult) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 

Meet 

one of the Team 

Sally Cowan – our newest recruit! 
CYP MH Support Administrator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

YAY TO 

Family and friends 

I’m Happy When: 

I am watching my daughters play 

netball  

YUK…… 

Any type of olive 

 

FAVOURITE TV: 

Anything Medical 

& I love Gladiators ! 

Eating the last Malteser in the 

box makes me sad ……. 



 
  
   

  

 

 

Eating Disorders and Mental Health 

This course is designed to look at the different types of eating disorders and what can cause 

them. It investigates how to get a diagnosis and where to get treatment and includes sessions 

on supporting someone with an eating disorder as well as self-care. 

Eating disorders are complex mental illnesses and are rarely just about food – focusing on 

food can be a coping mechanism for difficult situations or painful feelings. 

This course is not a replacement for professional help for someone in crisis, nor is it a therapy 

course.  

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 

  



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 



 
  
   

  

 

 

 

If you would like to contact us with any queries, please call Sally Cowan on 

07935 064728 or email on mhsuttlesford@mindinwestessex.org.uk or 

scowan@mindinwestessex.org.uk   
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